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Shipping Companies And 
Ships Linked To Us

We are working with 11 shipping companies,
and have 490 men and 71 women, a total of 561
crew and staff, under management.

------------------------------------------------

GI (HK) Business

We are providing security services for 25 Hong
Kong Clients and have 85 security staffs
employed.

-----------------------------------------------------

We welcome:
Mr. Min Bahadur Gurung
(Africa Mercy)

Mr. Hira Bahadur Ghimire
(Disney Cruise)

In December, 53 crew rejoined ships.  We 
have another 55 scheduled to go back to 
work during the next month or so.

We publish this month a photograph of
DISNEY FANTASY of Disney Cruise Line.

If you have pictures or postcards of your ship,
please send them in to us for future Newsletters.

GURKHA INTERNATIONAL GROUP
Website: www.gurkha.com.hk

DISNEY FANTASY



Introduction

The New Year is upon us, and although it is foolish to make predictions, I
think it I possible to make a few educated guesses.

Firstly, the topic that occupies us all too much at the present, the Covid
virus. The new variant, Omicron, is sweeping the globe and proving much
more infectious than its predecessors. So, more people are catching the
disease, but the upside seems to be that it is less lethal, causing fewer
hospitalisations and fewer deaths. This, from what many experts say, is
the normal course of evolution for a new virus; it adapts to spread wider
but kill fewer. Flu has done this in the past. It is likely that Covid will
slowly evolve into something like flu, or even the common cold. There will
be more variants after Omicron, but if we get vaccinated and take simple
precautions we are slowly going to come through this back to something
like normal.

Secondly, the business; the cruise industry has taken a bad hit over the last
two years; there are now fewer ships, fewer passengers and crew, and lines
are still not operating fully. But the industry is coming back, learning to
live with the precautions necessary now. So more jobs will return this
year. We will not, I fear, be back to pre-2020 levels in 2022, but I think
another year will see us well on the way.

And finally, what about our companies, GIMS and BGOS? Well, we are
still here. I thank all of you who are crew, and our staff in Nepal and Hong
Kong, who have stuck with us, who have put up with reduced or no income
and yet continue to do their duty. We have lost some of you, who have
died from Covid. Some of you have lost those close to us. For this I am
deeply sorry. But we have pulled through the last two empty years and are
now intent on working to put as many of you back to sea as we can, as soon
as we can. And then some more. Our dream of putting men and women
from Nepal to sea has not faded.

So, we wish you good fortune in all this and in all you and your families
face in future. Wish us luck too!
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World Security

In December, the usual tensions continued throughout the world, although
I shall not list them all here again this month. Thankfully, the month was
one almost free of major terrorist attacks. One marred the month; on 3
December a bus carrying civilians was attacked by Islamic militants in the
Mopti region of Mali, killing 31 and injuring 17 people.

Looking ahead, the world seems to be sailing into some dangerous waters.
The perception of American weakness and lack of resolve is already
encouraging Russia to attempt to bully Ukraine back into its orbit, using
its own hold over Europe’s gas supplies to neuter any firm response from
major European powers. On the other side of the world, China is
increasing pressure upon Taiwan to ‘return to the motherland’ and is
becoming increasingly active in punishing anyone internationally who
seems to oppose this process. Both issues are potential flashpoints that
could cause major conflict.

Islamic terrorism is likely to increase. The return of Afghanistan to the
Taleban will give ISIS and al-Qa’eda a base from which to operate. Much of
the continent of Africa is plagued by Islamic militancy, and there appears
to be no concerted effort to deal with it. So, conflict arising from Islamic
militancy will spread. The negotiations with Iran over its development of
nuclear weapons are failing, increasing the possibility of military action in
the Gulf, which would be likely to spill over into the entire Middle East.
Iranian sponsored terrorism is another threat that may increase.

So, there are some gloomy prospects out there this year. Our small part in
all of this is to protect those in our care. It goes without saying that now is
NOT the time to relax our vigilance.



Nepal News

All airlines flying to and from Kathmandu’s Tribhuvan International Airport must enforce
the Covid-19 insurance policy from December 15, Nepal’s civil aviation regulator said.

“The Civil Aviation Authority of Nepal genuinely applauds your supports and efforts to
make air travel much safer amidst global pandemic of different variants of Covid-19 and
requests you to activate the Covid-19 insurance policy of all passengers (arriving to and
departing from Nepal),” the circular dispatched to airlines reads.

"The Covid-19 insurance policy covers hotel quarantine costs up to 14 days and medical
expenses up to $5,000, if needed, for all age groups of passengers if they are diagnosed
with Covid-19 whilst travelling," the circular said. “We have requested all international
airlines to activate the Covid-19 insurance coverage,” said Gyanendra Bhul, deputy
manager at the Air Transport Department of the Civil Aviation Authority of Nepal.

“This insurance policy has to be done by the airline companies, not the passengers,” he
said. “The policy, in fact, will not bother travel agencies and passengers because the entire
responsibility for the expenses of the passengers (hotel quarantine cost up to 14 days and
medical expenses up to $5,000) should be taken by the airlines if the passengers get
infected while travelling.”

Bhul said that the insurance policy contract would be between the airlines and the
insurance companies. “The airline may charge a certain fee from their passengers.”
According to him, from December 15 onwards, all airlines will insert a notification in the
ticket issued to travellers: You are coming aboard with Covid-19 insurance. This kind of
insurance policy was introduced by some international airlines in some countries before,
but was removed later following the vaccination drive, said Bhul. “With the concern of
Omicron rising, some airlines have reintroduced the policy.

Source: The Kathmandu Post

Airlines flying to and from Kathmandu must 
enforce Covid-19 insurance



The passage through the Khumbu Icefall, the route that leads to the world’s tallest peak, is
so notoriously dangerous that even experienced Sherpas hesitate to move when the sun shines.The
Khumbu Icefall, a river of ice—a kilometre or so, is normally crossed during the night or early
morning with climbers putting headlamps on their helmets.

Normally, the route is crossed between 3am and 5am, the time when the ice blocks and the hanging
glaciers are stable and avalanche risks are low.During the day, as the sun warms the mountain, the
hanging glaciers begin to melt and ice starts to crumble, causing avalanche risk.

On April 18, 2014, an avalanche resulting from a falling serac had buried 16 sherpa guides in the
Khumbu Icefall that led to the cancellation of the season’s expeditions The Himalayan Database
has recorded 44 deaths on the Icefall from 1953 to 2016. But there is good news.

Nearly seven decades after Edmund Hillary and Tenzing Norgay Sherpa became the first people to
summit Everest, using their own pioneered standard Southeast Ridge route, a Nepali-French team
claimed they have explored an alternative route to avoid the treacherous Khumbu Icefall. The
Khumbu Icefall stretches from 5,500 to 5,800 metres and lies just above the Everest base camp,
where hundreds of climbers set temporary tents annually during the spring climbing season. The first
challenge for every climber is to tackle the deadly Icefall.

“The alternative route that we have tested in November to bypass the infamous Khumbu Icefall will
be tested in the spring climbing season next year to assess whether it is commercially feasible,” famed
French mountaineer Marc Batard told the Post.

“We believe it is a life-saving detour.” In September 1988, it took Marc, the 70-year-old mountaineer
born in Villeneuve-sur-Lot, only 22 hours and 29 minutes to reach the summit of Everest without
using bottled oxygen, which earned him an entry in the Guinness Book of Records. The record stood
unbroken for 10 years.

After 1988, he achieved a second Everest summit success in 1990. Now, Marc has returned to Everest
after three decades. “My mission this time is to save the lives of climbers,” said Marc, who has three
children and nine grandchildren. “I am confident the route will be commercially workable.

Source: The Kathmandu Post

New trail to Everest found. Climbers could avoid 
the dangerous Khumbu Icefall



Hong Kong News

Hong Kong sets larger-than-expected minimum size of 
280 square feet for flats

Hong Kong’s government set a larger-than-expected minimum size for the city’s new homes
and increased the supply of residential land to a four-year high, as the authorities announced
a new housing strategy to tackle one of the most intractable socioeconomic issues in the
world’s least affordable city.

The tiniest living space built on government land must not be smaller than 280 square feet
(26 square metres), Secretary for Development Michael Wong Wai-lun said at a press
briefing, adding that the new rule will be tested in Tuen Mun, where 2,020 flats will be built.
The market was expecting a minimum size of between 200 and 250 sq ft.

Hong Kong’s government will also expand the supply of housing land in the coming three
months, bringing the total number of new homes to 20,080 for the financial year ending
March 31, 2021. That exceeds the annual target by 56 per cent, Wong said.

“The government will continue to speed up the pace of making land [available] and building
homes,” Wong said. It will “continue to use a multipronged approach to maintain stable
supply” in response to Hongkongers’ housing demand, and offer solutions to address issues of
“economic and social development,” he said.

The total supply will be the highest since the 25,500 units in the financial year ended March
2018. The Urban Renewal Authority (URA), MTR Corp and private developers are expected
to provide a total of 3,660 flats in the three months from January. Some 890 flats in To Kwa
Wan will come from two projects by the URA, 550 flats in Tseung Kwan O from MTR, and
2,220 units from five projects by private developers

Source: South China Morning Post



Hong Kong authorities reported a wave of some 25 new preliminary-positive
coronavirus cases on Friday, while announcing that those who had received two doses
of the BioNTech vaccine would be able to sign up for a third from January 1.

The surge in arrivals testing positive coincided with official confirmation of five Covid-
19 cases and another seven Omicron ones from previously recorded imported
infections. The launch date for the mass provision of booster shots was revealed a day
after a government expert panel recommended extending the programme to
all vaccine recipients amid growing concerns over the global spread of the more
transmissive Omicron variant.

To date, a third vaccine shot has been available only to high-risk groups such as the
elderly and immunocompromised and those who have received two doses of the
mainland China-produced Sinovac version. In a statement, the government urged the
public, including those fully inoculated with the German-made BioNTech vaccine, to
get a booster shot, which can be taken if at least six months have passed since the
second jab.

“Eligible persons should take the third vaccine doses as soon as possible to strengthen
[the vaccine’s protective effect] and build an immunity barrier in the community,” the
statement said. Those who need a booster to travel can request it just three months
after their second jab, but must be assessed by staff at a government vaccination centre.

Adolescents aged 12 to 17, meanwhile, will be allowed to take a second dose of
BioNTech under the new arrangement. The age group had previously been limited to
one dose amid fears of myocarditis, a typically temporary condition involving
inflammation of tissues around the heart.

The new guidelines were released as Hong Kong confirmed five new Covid-19
infections on Friday – four imported and one transmitted at the airport – taking the
tally to 12,555 cases, with 213 related deaths.

Source: South China Morning Post

Hong Kong opens BioNTech booster shots to all 
over 18s from January 1



Conclusion
I close this last Newsletter of the dreadful year 2021 by sending you all my
hopes that 2022 will be a better year. On behalf of all of us at BGOS and
GIMS, I send you our warm wishes for a very happy, safe and successful
year for you and your families in whatever you do. Happy New Year 2022!

Nigel A. Collett

Managing Director

Conclusion


